
 23rd September 2022 

 

 

 

Dear Parents and carers, 

Doesn’t time fly when you’re having fun! The last three weeks have certainly flown by, with the children  

engaged in a multitude of fun learning activities.  

 

Happy’s Circus 

Our bespoke creative curriculum has been in full swing 
this week as we welcomed ‘Happy’s Circus’ to East 
Tilbury Primary School. On the big day, children across 
the school learnt about the circus – its history and  
traditions as well as enjoying circus skills and music. 
Thanks to some last-minute interest we sold out our 
allocation of tickets for the event! It was great to see 
and experience the festival-like atmosphere created by 
the vendors, fete stalls and obviously the circus itself. 
Thank you to all the families that came along to  
support the event and we hope that you had a great time together. A massive thanks must go to our amazing 
team of PFA volunteers who put in a 12 hour shift on the day as well as all the paperwork, preparations and 
organisation that goes in to putting on such a big event. We are delighted to report that early indications show 
that over £2000 was raised for the school! Keep an eye out on the PFA facebook page for more events and  
initiatives coming your way this year. If you want to find out more about the circus itself please go to https://
www.happyscircus.co.uk/  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We wish you and your families a relaxing weekend ahead, 

 

The Leadership Team 

https://www.happyscircus.co.uk/
https://www.happyscircus.co.uk/


Absence 
If your child is too ill to attend school, this must be  reported to 
us by no later than 9.00am. Please  Telephone the school, 
press one and leave a message on the voicemail box stating 
your child’s full name, class, the reason for absence and when 
we can  expect them to return to school (if known).  
 
Home Visits will be carried out for any child that is absent for 3 
or more school days without reason. 

Please label all of your 

child's school uniform.  

This will make reuniting 

your child with lost 

jumpers/cardigans much 

easier for staff. Thank 

you  

Jeans for Genes 

Today we have     
fundraised for Jeans for 
Genes.  

 

Keep an eye on our 
Facebook page to see 
how much we raised  

We have some great resources 

available to support and devel-

op your child’s learning at 

home.  Ask your child’s class 

teacher if you need support to 

login.   

Friday  14th  October—Non-Uniform Day 

The last Friday of each half term will be a                 

non-uniform day to support our daily biscuit time.  

For this we are asking for a small voluntary dona-

tion or a packet of plain digestive biscuits.  

 





Important dates:  

27th September 2022 Reception Health Checks  

28th September —30th September 2022 Year 6 residential—Stubbers  

Friday 14th October 2022 Non-Uniform Day  

Monday 17th October 2022– Friday 28th 

October 2022 

October Half Term 

Monday 31st October 2022 Pupils return to school  

Tuesday 1st November  2022 Individual photographs  

8th & 9th November 2022 Reception Health Checks 

Wednesday 16th November 2022 Flu Immunisations  

Thursday 8th December  2022 Pantomime  

Friday 16th December 2022 Non-Uniform Day  

Monday 19th December 2022— Tuesday 

3rd January 2023 

Christmas Holidays  

Tuesday 3rd January 2023 INSET day—school closed to pupils  

Wednesday 4th January 2023 Pupils return to school  

Friday 10th February 2023 Non-Uniform Day  

Monday 13th February 2023—Friday 17th 

February 2023  

February Half Term 

Thursday 30th March 2023 Non-Uniform Day  

Friday 31st March 2023 Trust Conference Day—Non-Pupil Day  

Monday 3rd April 2023— Friday 14th April 

2023 

Easter Holidays  

Monday 17th April 2023 Pupils return to school  

Monday 1st May 2023 May day—School Closed  

Friday 26th may 2023 Non-Uniform Day  

Monday 29th May 2023 —Friday 2nd June 

2023 

May Half Term  

Monday 5th June 2023 Pupils return to school  

Thursday 20th and Friday 21st July 2023 INSET days—school closed to pupils  

Monday 24th July 2023 First day of summer holidays  



 

We have had another busy week in reception, this week we have been reading the story The Colour 

Monster written by Anna Llenas. We have been using the story to talk about our emotions – when 

the colour monster is happy he is yellow, when he is angry he is red, when he is green he is calm and 

when he is blue he is sad.  We had to think about what makes us happy, some children said their 

families make them happy our families  when they play games with us. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have learned some new sounds i, n, m and o which we will be using in our writing. We have been 

using monster slime to write the sounds, we have also made colour monsters from playdough and  

toilet roll monsters with googly eyes. We have been thinking about how we can use the resources in 

our classrooms for maths, we know we can use different objects for counting, measuring and com-

paring and making patterns.     

The Reception Team  



 

 

Year 1 

This week, year 1 have been looking at the art work created by 

the artist Zaria Forman. She is known for her beautiful landscape 

drawings of the sea and icebergs. Year 1 created their own  wave 

drawings, building on their previous lesson and knowledge which 

focused on lines and mark-making. Year 1 first began by listening 

to a piece of music and drew what they could hear and then cre-

ated colourful pictures of the sea.  

 

 



Year 3  

Bonjour! Year Three have been practising French greetings and saying their names in 

conversation this week, which we have really enjoyed. 

We have had a wonderful week exploring all the fun of the circus! The children had the 

opportunity to spin plates, juggle, hula hoop and spent some time learning and per-

forming mimes. We created some fabulous posters to advertise the circus. 

This term, we are learning about the Stone Age and this week we have written some 

amazing instructions about how to wash a woolly mammoth! We also took part in an 

interesting science experiment where we looked at the effects of weathering of rocks. 

 

 

 In Science, we have been investigating 

micro habitats. We went out into the 

playground to  find animals in their mi-

cro habitats. Can you find a micro habi-

tat in your garden or at 

the park?  

We have been learning about the 

circus. We discussed what we al-

ready know about the circus. We 

went outside and completed 4 cir-

cus activities. We created music for 

a circus band; walked the tightrope; 

practised our juggling skills and 

walked around the playground in 

In PSHE, we created friendship 

soup. We discussed the ingredients 

needed to make a good friendship.  



 

This week in year 4, we have been focusing on creating a 
fantasy narrative. Pupils were introduced to their writ-
ing tool kits to help inspire their great ideas and to al-
low familiarity with the year 4 writing expectations. In 
science , we are continuing to look at animal classifica-
tions (in particular vertebrates and invertebrates). Pupils 
had fun grouping various animals and discussed their 
numerous properties. In maths, the pupils have looked at 
rounding to the nearest 10,100 or 1000. They have taken 
part in mini daily times table tests and have been intro-
duced to the websites that we are advised to use for the 
statutory times table test in the summer term. Pupils are 
aware that these links are available on google classrooms 
and are encouraged to practice at home (in small dos-
es!). TTRockstars also offers a similar resource where pu-
pils can practice their time table knowledge and have 
tournaments between themselves . Spellings will also be 
uploaded this week on google classrooms, with tests oc-
curring the following Friday. We continue look forward 
to working together this year to encourage and build on 
their love of learning in school and at home.   



 

Year 5  
Fantasy narratives and editing for success 

This week year 5 have been writing their fantasy narratives, 

based on the story of how Thor got his hammer. This links in 

with our history topic of Vikings this term. We have spent lots 

of time exploring setting descriptions, fronted adverbials, ex-

panded noun phrases and the different ways we can hook the 

reader into our stories. We have also spent time learning how 

to peer assess and edit our writing effectively; this has helped 

us to come up with some amazing and creative ideas for our 

narratives. 

 

In PE this week, we have continued to learn about the rules of 

basketball and tag rugby. We have been working in small 

groups to develop our passing skills and are working our way 

up to playing team games before the end of the half term. 

In maths, we have continued to explore place value, looking at 

larger numbers and the importance of placeholders. We have 

used a variety of methods to break larger numbers down and 

investigate what they are made up of. We have also continued 

to use our times tables knowledge from last year and have 

new tournaments active on times tables rock stars. Keep play-

ing and scoring those points everyone! 

 



This week we have been using our early morning work slots to 

compete in the 

TTRS Tournament, 

6LC are 

determined to win 

this week and 

feature a lot in the 

top 20 Y6 pupil results, keep up the 

good work! 

 In English we are continuing our writing using the short animation ‘Francis’ as 

inspiration—we have finally found out the story behind her disappearance and there 

is now much speculation about who or what was 

knocking on the keel of her boat. 

The circus has come to East Tilbury! Happy’s Circus 

was with us on Wednesday for an amazing evening 

performance of ariel acrobatics, contortion, 

specialist juggling and balancing acts. During the 

afternoon, we used our recently acquired collage 

skills to recreate old-style 

circus posters.                             

 

 

 



Well done to everyone 

who has access TTRS 

this week!  Keep log-

ging on and getting 

more points for your 

class.   

 

 

 

 

 



Our ‘Stars of the Week’ are the children that have gone over and above in their ef-

forts. We are very proud of them for their achievements and thought they deserved an 

extra-special mention! 

 

RJG Emily For using her sounds to write the word monster 

RMB Eden For using her sounds to support her writing and reading. 

RFC Eshal For being caring and helpful towards her peers. 

RES Renaesmae For helping her friends with their sounds. 

1CH Kara For being an outstanding role model for her peers. 

1GC Caiya and Zahara For writing a fantastic character description. 

1FK Anton For writing a fantastic character description. 

1BA Isabella For being a very helpful member of our class. 

2MR Betsy For writing her own ideas and trying to spell unfamiliar words in English. 

2RS Penelope For her positive attitude in lessons 

2NL Ollie T For trying his best when faced with learning challenges. 

2RM Jude P For contributing so well in all lessons. 

3EC Eliza For her positive contributions in lessons 

3LD Layton For trying extra hard this week and being very focussed on his work 

3NM Thomas For applying the features of instruction writing to his work 

4TH Evie Applying what she’s learnt in grammar lessons to her writing 

4BG Cohen B For improvement in his handwriting and presentation in all his books. 

4SA Jenson B For working hard to improve the presentation of his handwriting 

5AB Jayden For having a positive learning attitude 

5JP Joshua For a positive attitude to learning and for looking out for others 

5NB Jozy For demonstrating all the characteristics of a role-model. 

6CP JJ Great independent effort during English this week. 

6LC Renat V Excellent start to East Tilbury Primary. 

6VP Raymond M Inspirational contributions in English. 

6JM Carley-Anne Excellent start to East Tilbury Primary. 



A huge welcome back to all the children and parents.  

 

I would like to announce a change to the SEND Team. Mrs Cowlishaw will now join 
the team as Assistant SENCo, focussing on the needs of children in Early Years with 
her extensive experience of teaching in this area.  

 

The SEND Team now have a new email address. If you have any questions or que-
ries relating to your child’s needs, please email: send.etp@osborne.coop. We will 
endeavour to get back to you within 48 hours of contact. If the message is urgent, 
please contact the school office. 

 

SEND review meetings will continue this year. Dates for next half term will be pub-
lished shortly and you will be able to sign up for a convenient slot. 

 

This year, we are pleased to announce the return of our SEND coffee mornings. 
These will provide an opportunity to meet with the SENCo, Assistant SENCo and vis-
iting agencies. We would like to provide a support focus for each of these sessions 
and would gratefully receive any suggestions that you feel might benefit in sup-
porting your child further. Feel free to send suggestions to the email address above. 
The first coffee morning will be held Thursday 13th October from 9am - 10.30am 
with a focus on social and emotional needs. We really hope you can attend.  

 

We look forward to working with you all again this year.  

 

Mrs Mylam  

mailto:send.etp@osborne.coop


 











PE will be om the following days for each year group. Please ensure pupils 

have full PE kit in school for these days. If your child does not have a PE 

kit, please speak to Mrs Allen in our uniform shop who may be able to help 

you.  

 

Monday—6LC, 6CP, 1CH, 1FK, RFC, RES, 2NL, 2MR 

Tuesday— 4TH, 4BG, 1BA, 3EC, 4SA, 1GC, 3NM 

Wednesday—2NL, 2RS, 1GC, 1BA, 2MR, 2RM, 6VP, 6JM, RJG, RMB  

Thursday— 2RS, 2RM, 3NM, 5NB, 3LD, 3EC, 5AB, 5JP 

Welcome back to all pupils. PE lessons are now in full swing. Children will have 
an indoor and outdoor PE lesson this half term.  
We are covering the following sports- 
Reception- dance 
Year 1- ball skills and gymnastics 
Year 2- ball skills and dance 
Year 3- gymnastics and netball 
Year 4- Netball and dance 
Year 5- tag rugby and basketball 
Year 6- basketball and tag rugby 
 
We completed our first interhouse of the academic year in KS2 which was 
cross country on Friday 9th September. The top six children from each race will 
now be invited to compete in the year 3/4 and 5/6 cross country events over 
the next few weeks.  
The results were as follows-  
1st place- Cambridge 
2nd place Oxford and Bath 
3rd place Warwick                                                                   Mrs Russo 













 

 

LOCATIONS 
Here are the opening times and 
locations for our foodbank cen-
tres. Everyone who comes to the 
foodbank for emergency food 
needs to have a valid foodbank 
voucher. 

Tues 14:00-16:00: St. Mary’s Church hall, St. Mary’s Church, Dock Rd, Grays, RM17 6EX. 

Weds 09:30-12:00: Thurrock Christian Fellowship, 2-4 Chase Rd, Corringham, S17 7QH 

Weds 13:30-15:00: Sockets Heath Baptist Church, Premier Avenue, Grays,  RM16 2SB 

Thurs 11:00-13:00: St. Francis Centre, Somerset Rd, Linford, SS17 0QA 

Thurs 11:00-13:00: All Saints Church of England, Foyle Drive, Sth Ockendon, RM15 5HF 

Fri 10:12:00: St. Stephen’s Church of England, London Rd, Purfleet, RM19 1QD 

Sat 09:30-11:30: Emmanuel Church of England, Sleepers Farm Rd, Chadwell St. Mary, 

        RM16 4TP 

Sat 10:00-12:00:All Saints Church of England, Foyle Drive, Sth Ockendon, RM15 5HF 

Sat 10:00-12:00: Christian Gates of Praise International Christian Centre, 79-83 London        

         Rd, Grays, RM 17 5YF 

HELPING LOCAL PEOPLE 
IN CRISIS 

At East Tilbury Primary School our Designated Safeguarding Leads (DSL) are:  

 Mrs Bates  

Due to the size of the school, we have the following designated staff who can 

deputise in the Head of School’s absence:  

 Mr Gowland 

 Dr. Emmanuel 

 Mr Bennett 

 Mrs Jarvis 

 Mrs Mylam  

 Mrs Allen 

Pupils can contact any of our Safeguarding Team during the school day.  

Worried about a child? You can phone or write to MASH about your concerns. 

Phone immediately if you believe it is urgent. 

Thurrock MASH (Multi Agency Safeguarding hub), Civic Offices, New Road, Grays, Essex, 

RM17 6SL, Tel: 01375 652802. Emergency Duty Team (for out of hours) 01375 372468. · 

Police Child Abuse Investigation Team 01277 266822 or call 999 if you are concerned a 

child needs immediate protection. · Childline 0800 11 11 www.childline.org.uk · NSPCC 

0808 800 5000 www.nspcc.org.uk; www.facebook.com/nspcc 

 

Keep in touch! 

We are missing being in contact 
but do not forget we are still 
here to help where we can. 

  

 

Our school office is open to   
receive calls between 8:30am 

and 3pm. 

Tel: 01375 846181 

Email:office.etp@osborne.coop 

 

 

East Tilbury Primary School 

Princess Margaret Road 

East Tilbury, Essex, RM18 8SB 

 

 

 

We are also regularly       

updating our Facebook 

page and Twitter feed.   

Log on and have a look! 

 

 

 

Twitter:  @EastTPrimary 


